
Besides the heat, humidity and transportation issues we 
had, this trip was a success.  With those difficulties set 
aside, this was a great experience as it allowed the diver-
sity of the many nations, many languages, and many cul-
tures coming together in one faith, one baptism, and one 
Eucharist.  I personally would like to thank the person 
who paid for this trip three years ago, and who is anony-
mous.  I know this trip will cost  about $32,000 for us and 
the chaperones, seminarian Corey Baumgartner, Mary 
Hanbury, and myself.  We have about $6,000 left in this 
fund that was so generously given to the parish, and next 
year we have 16 seniors.  Unless someone steps up, or 
past students pay it forward for other students, we may 
not be able to continue this three year tradition with our 
students. If anyone would like to contribute to make this 
trip happen for next year’s seniors, please stop by the 
office and let me know.        
               - Fr. Pfeifer  

The Rome trip following the foot-
steps of St. Phillip Neri revealed 
to me the history of the Catholic 
Church. It strengthened my faith 
and allowed me to see many fa-
mous churches. I would like to 
thank the donor who made this 
trip possible and know that we 
prayed for them along the way.                                                            
            - Braydin Jangula 

I would like to thank the donor who paid for the trip to Rome.  
It’s a powerful thing to be in the places where the saints were 
and to see the things that Sts. Peter and Paul saw.                                                                          
           - Steven Schumacher 

This trip was an awesome ex-
perience.  On the pilgrimage I 
was drawn closer in my faith, 
by seeing things from around 
the time of the great saints.  
Seeing churches and the foot-
steps that the followers of Je-
sus had to take inspired me.                                        
  - Andy Gross 

Thank you for providing my classmates 
and I an experience of a lifetime.  This 
pilgrimage to Rome gave me an oppor-
tunity to experience another culture 
and taught me so much about my Cath-
olic faith.  Being able to experience this 
with my classmates made it even more 
special.  Words cannot describe how 
grateful I am for your generosity, I can-
not thank you enough.                            
            - Shanae Wentz 

My favorite thing about the trip was 
going up the stairs that Jesus walked 
as St. Helena brought them to Rome 
from Jerusalem.  It really impacted 
my life.  When I was going up the 
stairs on my knees I was in pain and 
couldn’t imagine what he had to go 
through the whole time before he 
died.  Thank you for donating the 
money.  It was a trip I will never for-
get and I can’t thank the benefactor 
enough for letting me experience 
this.                                          
                          - Bryce Fettig 

This trip was amazing.  I feel like 
I grew a lot closer to God by 
following the footsteps of St. 
Philip Neri.  I can now grow my 
faith tremendously and I’m 
grateful for that.  Thank you to 
whoever made the generous 
donation possible, and allowing 
the seniors to go on this trip.                                                         
          - Sam Bitz 

Thank you to the anonymous 
donor for allowing me to visit 
Rome.  Without your generosity, 
I wouldn’t have had the chance 
to see the pope, visit the major 
churches, and experience the 
culture of another country.  I 
cannot thank you enough for this 
once in a lifetime pilgrimage.                                                 
     - Emily Christofferson 

This pilgrimage to Rome was a once in a life time opportunity 
and an experience that opened my eyes to how lucky and 
blessed we truly are.  It also opened my heart to God.  The best 
part of the pilgrimage was getting to see the pope.  When we 
saw the pope, there was grace that came over me and I could 
feel the presence of God in that moment.  The thing that 
touched my heart the most was when we had Mass for my dad; 
I once again felt the presence of God and the presence of my 
dad.  Thank you to the benefactor for your generous donation.                                                                
               - Madison Feist 

I was blessed and my heart was pierced as I was able to walk 
the steps that Jesus walked on the road to Calvary.  St. Hele-
na brought those steps to Rome from Jerusalem.  I prayed on 
every step, and I felt God was with me on the journey.                 
                                       - Josh Waldman  

A thank you from the 2017 Seniors to the benefactor of the Senior Class Trip to Rome 

Pope Francis blessing us! 

The Altar and Tomb of St. Philip Neri  



5 first Saturday Masses; Information & graces you can receive 

Why Five Saturdays?      

Sister Lucia’s confessor questioned her about the reason for the five Saturdays asking why not seven or nine. She answered him in a letter dated June 12, 1930. In it 

she related about a vision she had of Our Lord while staying in the convent chapel part of the night of the twenty-ninth to the thirtieth of the month of May, 1930. The 

reasons Our Lord gave were as follows: 

The five first Saturdays correspond to the five kinds of offenses and blasphemies committed against the Immaculate Heart of Mary. They are: 

  a.    Blasphemies against the Immaculate Conception 

  b.    Blasphemies against her virginity 

  c.    Blasphemies against her divine maternity, at the same time the refusal to accept her as the Mother of all men 

  d.    Instilling , indifference, scorn and even hatred towards this Immaculate Mother in the hearts of children 

  e.    Direct insults against Her sacred images 
Let us keep the above reasons firmly in our minds. Devotions have intentions attached to them and knowing them adds merit and weight to the practice 

...Our Lady expressed her request in the following 

words, "See, my daughter, My Heart surrounded with 

thorns with which ingrates pierce me at every moment 

with blasphemies and ingratitude. You, at least, make 

sure to console me and announce that all those who 

for five months, on the first Saturdays, go to confes-

sion, receive Communion, say five decades of the Ro-

sary and keep me company for 15 minutes meditating 

on the mysteries of the Rosary, with the purpose of 

making reparation to Me, I promise to assist them at 

the hour of death with all the graces necessary for 

the salvation of their souls." 

On the First Saturday during 5 Consec-

utive Months, the Devotion consists of: 

1. Going to Confession,  

2. Receiving the Sacrament of Holy Communion, 

3. Saying five decades of the Rosary,  

4. Meditating for 15 minutes on the mysteries of the 

Rosary. 
All this offered in REPARATION for the sins of blasphe-

my and ingratitude committed against the Immaculate 

Heart of Mary. 

Modifications to the Five First Saturdays Devotion to facilitate its observation 

In subsequent private visions and apparitions however, Sister Lucia presented to Our Lord the difficulties 

that devotees encountered in fulfilling some conditions. With loving condescension and solicitude, Our 

Lord deigned to relax the rules to make this devotion easy to observe: 

¶ Confession may be done on other days other than the First Saturdays so long as one receives 
Our Lord worthily and has the intention of making reparation to the Immaculate Heart of Mary. 

¶ Even if one forgets to make the intention, it may be done on the next confession, taking ad-
vantage of the first occasion to go to confession. 

¶ Sister Lucia also clarified that it is not necessary to meditate on ALL mysteries of the Rosary 
on each First Saturdays. One or several suffice. 
With much latitude granted by Our Lord Himself, there is no reason for the faithful to hesitate or delay this 

pious practice in the spirit of reparation which the Immaculate Heart of Mary urgently asks. 

History 

While staying at the House of the Dorothean Sister in 

Pontevedra, Portugal, Sister Lucia received a vision on 

December 10, 1925 where the Blessed Mother ap-

peared alongside a Boy who stood over a luminous 

cloud. Our Lady rested one hand on the Boy’s shoulder 

while she held on the other hand a heart pierced with 

thorns around it. 
Sister Lucia heard the Boy say, "Have pity on the Heart 

of your Most Holy Mother which is covered with thorns 

with which ingrate men pierce it at every moment with 

no one to make an act of reparation to pull them out." 

During that third apparition on July 13, 1917... 

July 1st, we will begin our first Saturday Masses at 9:00 a.m. with confession 30 min before.  

Regular Saturday 8:00 p.m. Mass will also fulfill the first Saturday devotion. 


